
Montana FSA News Update - March 28, 2023 

USDA Extends Deadline for Underserved Producers to 
Receive Additional Pandemic Assistance 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) has issued nearly $290.5 million in top-up payments through the 
Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 2 (CFAP) to nearly 172,000 underserved producers. USDA’s Farm 
Service Agency (FSA) will continue to issue payments to underserved producers who participated in CFAP 2 
and are certified as underserved producers. 

Producers without form CCC-860, Socially Disadvantaged, Limited Resource, Beginning and Veteran 
Farmer or Rancher Certification, on file can submit by March 31, 2023, to receive the top-up payment. This 
is an extension from the Feb. 10, 2023, deadline. Contact your local USDA Service Center for more 
information. 

The top-up payment is part of a broader effort by the Biden-Harris administration to better reach agricultural 
producers and industries impacted by COVID-19 market disruptions by providing a holistic, inclusive 
approach to pandemic assistance.  
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